Dear Parents

We have been maintaining a very cordial relationship and have always considered you as a part of the family. In all our endeavours you have magnanimously given your full support and cooperation to the school.

We have a common goal i.e. focus on the child. All our efforts and endeavours are initiated on development of potentiality of every child studying in our school.

You are also aware that ours is self-financed Independent school. Fees and funds collected from the students are judiciously spent for the progress of the institution including providing quality education with the support of highly qualified and competent staff alongwith providing best facilities like infrastructure, modern educational technology, facilities for games and sports and others.

It is noted with great concern that many of you have not been paying fees during this period from April 2020 onwards. It is pertinent to note that as per rule 164 of DSEAR 1973 "All fees and funds shall be charged for a full period of – twelve months, from the students at the rates specified." Further rule 167 of DSEAR 1973 has a provision of striking off name from the roll for non-payment of fees and other funds. The order of the Govt. is also very clear that during the lockdown period the parents shall pay the Tuition Fee. There is no exemption of payment of fees given by the Govt

The Hon'ble High Court in his judgment WPC 2993/2020 has also mentioned as under:

"The impugned Order, however, does not exempt students from the requirement of payment of tuition fees, for the simple reason that tuition fees cover salary, establishments and curricular activities, the expenditure where on continues to be incurred by schools, even during the period of lockdown, and before they are able to resume normal work. Money does not grow on trees, and unaided schools, who received no funds from the Government, are entirely dependent on fees, to defray their daily expenses. We, therefore, find that, in allowing unaided schools to charge tuition fees, whereby expenses incurred on salary, establishments and circular activities may be defrayed by them, the impugned Order dated 17.04.2020, strikes a wholesome balance, with which we are ill-inclined to interfere."

We humbly appeal that this wonderful partnership that we have developed between the parents and school should not get diluted and we continue to provide best services to you in terms of providing quality education to your ward.

We humbly appeal once again that without further delay you shall kindly clear the dues immediately. Once again, we assure you full cooperation.

With Warm Regards

Yours Sincerely

Principal